

## OFFICE OF THE BRONX BOROUGH PRESIDENT

THE BRONX COUNTY BUILDING 851 GRAND CONCOURSE BRONX, NEW YORK 10451

RUBEN DIAZ JR.
BOROUGH PRESIDENT

TEL. 718-590-3500 FAX. 718-590-3537 E-MAIL: rdiazjr@bronxbp.nyc.gov

August 25, 2015

Honorable Melissa Mark Viverito Speaker New York City Council City Hall New York, NY 10007

Dear Speaker Viverito:

As per Section 192 of the New York City Charter, I am requesting the Council's advice and consent regarding Orlando Marin to serve as a member of the City Planning Commission for an appointment to a five year term that began on July 1, 2015 and expires on June 30, 2020. Based on his many years of experience in the field of project development and city planning, I believe Mr. Marin is uniquely qualified to serve on the Planning Commission.

Please call me or my General Counsel, Raymond Sanchez (347-410-1493), if questions arise.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Regards,

Jubu Di J.